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Date:    


June 5, 2019 
Place: 
 

Maryland Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulation

500 North Calvert Street 

3rd Floor Conference Room




Baltimore, Maryland 21202
Time:    


10:00 a.m.
Present:

John V. Mettee III, Chair, Professional Land Surveyor



Thomas M. Orisich, Professional Land Surveyor
T. J. Frazier, Professional Land Surveyor

Donald J. Ocker, Property Line Surveyor
Others Present:

Joseph Cullingford, Executive Director, Design Boards



Rory Wise Sr., Assistant Executive Director, Design Boards
Milena Trust, Assistant Attorney General, Office of the Attorney General

Aaron Worley (MSS), Professional Land Surveyor 





Carla Gourdine, Board Administrator, Land Surveyors and Landscape Architects 
             Frazier West, Investigator
Absent:                           Tammy L. Rollins, Consumer Member

CALL TO ORDER

John V. Mettee III called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m. 
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

Motion (I) was made by Thomas Orisich, seconded by Donald Ocker and unanimously carried by the Board to approve the minutes with corrections of the meeting held on April 3, 2019. 
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT

Donald Ocker reported on the status of complaints:
LS-17-03 – Pending
Motion (II) was made by T.J Frazier, seconded by Donald Ocker and unanimously carried to accept the recommendations of the Complaint Committee report.

PRACTICE COMMITTEE REPORT
Thomas Orisich reported that the committee meets today. Milena Trust redefined as a broader definition, the practice of Land Surveying. John Mettee III mentioned that he did not want to lose the part of the definition that includes Minor Engineering. Milena Trust also questioned if the list of statutes is up to date and if it is correct and should the minor engineering requirements be placed in the Regulations? Ms. Trust stated the Broad definition might not work. Ms. Trust inquired if the Practice Committee meeting is advertised and was going to discuss with Joseph Cullingford.
CORRESPONDENCE
Joseph Cullingford reported to the Board that Maryland Society of Surveyors will host a town hall session at the annual conference. This year’s conference will be Thursday, October 17th and Friday, October 18th at the Hotel Princess Royale in Ocean City, MD. Mr. Cullingford confirmed that John Mettee III, T.J Frazier and Thomas Orisich will be attending. Mr. Cullingford reported on the memo NCEES sent for upcoming changes to exams effective Spring 2020. Mr. Cullingford will send the specific changes to the Board. A Land surveyor, Mr. Lagana requested in writing to be responsible charge temporarily for two companies due to extenuating circumstances.
Motion (III) was made by Thomas Orisich, seconded by T.J Frazier to approve Mr. Lagana’s request.

Tom Orisich move to amend the motion by allowing Mr. Lagana be a responsible charge to the second company until December 31, 2019, seconded by T.J Frazier to this amendment.
Motion (IV) was made by Thomas Orisich, seconded by Donald Ocker for the Board to participate in the Town Hall. 
NEW BUSINESS – John Mettee III and Thomas Orisich attended the Northeast Zone Meeting. Mr. Mettee III reported on the Land Surveyor forum discussion of the changing the exams. The survey exam task force is division of four national exams. The Principles and Practice exam task force discussed the preliminary make-up of the national exam which would have 5 stand-alone areas consisting of Core (50 questions), Boundary (25 questions), PLLS (25 questions), Topography/Mapping (25 questions) and Incidental Engineering. The goal is to replace the need for state specific exams. This process is in the beginning stages and will continue to be developed over time. Mr. Orisich reported the PS exam committee will meet at the end of the month. Mr. Mettee III also reported from the Joint Chairs Meeting that Steven Arndt is no longer running for President of the Engineering Board. Additionally, a budgetary packet for the Design Boards was created and as of February 2019 the Board has about $390,000 however, rent had not hit the budget as yet. Also, there were some concern with Howard County that were discussed at the Joint Chairs Meeting and a response was issued to Howard County.
OLD BUSINESS – T.J Frazier reported that the Exam workshop went well. Mr. Frazier changed the format a bit and received analysis feedback on the questions.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT – Joseph Cullingford informed the Board that there are no updates at this time on the vacancy on the Board. Mr. Cullingford formally introduced the new Assistant Executive Director, Rory Wise Sr. Mr. Cullingford reported that Rory Wise Sr. will now be taking over the duties of the Complaint Committee. Mr. Cullingford provided the Board with a chart with statistics of Land Surveyors over 10 years and asked if anyone needed additional information to contact him. Aaron Worley asked if these graphic can be shared publicly and Joseph Cullingford said it could be shared. Mr. Cullingford discussed the travel for the NCEES Annual Meeting in August and will ensure the Board has up to date information regarding driving. Rory Wise Sr. and Frazier West will arrive for the NCEES Annual Meeting on Friday, August 16th. Mr. Cullingford stated that him and Frazier West attended Delaware Ethics training and they found it to be informative especially regarding investigative techniques and processes. Mr. Cullingford informed the Board the State specific exams will be on Friday, June14th and ten candidates have registered. Additionally, Mr. Cullingford reported that beginning August 1, 2019 the parking lot will be closed and everyone will have to park elsewhere and Mr. Cullingford will send an email to the Board about parking as well.
BOARD COUNSEL REPORT – Nothing to report. 
MARYLAND SOCIETY OF SURVEYORS
Aaron Worley, President elect of the Maryland Society of Surveyors reported next year’s legislative agenda will focus on 2022 datum change and a bill to address the Surveyor’s Practice Act revisions. 
Mr. Worley also reported that Tim Quinn has stepped down as Chair of the MSS Government Affairs Committee and Bill Bower is the new Chair. Additionally, the MSS Chesapeake College Seminar will be held on Friday, June 7th. Mr. Worley stated the next MSS Board meeting is June 18th at CCBC Catonsville and the focus will be continuing education and budget. 
EXECUTIVE SESSION – Motion (IV) was made by Donald J. Ocker, seconded by Thomas Orisich and was unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 11:15 a.m. at 500 North Calvert Street, 3rd Floor Conference Room, Baltimore, Maryland 21202. This session permitted to be closed pursuant to General Provisions Article, Annotated Code of Maryland, §3-305(b)(7). Upon completion of the session, the Board reconvened its public meeting at 12:07 p.m.

Applications for Review

Eight applications for examination was presented to the Board for review and two applications were denied due to insufficient minor engineering experience or education.
Five audit applications were presented to the Board for review.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business to discuss, Motion (V) was made by Thomas Orisich, seconded by Donald Ocker and was unanimously carried by the Board, to adjourn the meeting at 12:08 p.m. 

Approved:    _______ without corrections 
_______ with corrections
    
 
John V. Mettee III
Date:
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